
 

 

July 17, 2023 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Monday, July 17, 2023, at 1:00 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal Building, 
400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were Peggy Dearolf, Michael Weaver and Thomas 
Willig. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Public comment was invited. There was none. 
 
Proposed Ordinance #116 was reviewed. The amendment for Section 411.7 is to 
rectify an error in the setback calculations for a cluster development. The 
amendment for Section 459.3 is to address a loophole in the short-term rental 
regulations pertaining to ownership. The Board decided to table the amendment to 
Section 302.6 for further discussion. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the 
Township Solicitor to advertise a hearing for the ordinance on September 5, 2023. 
The Secretary was directed to forward copies of the proposed ordinance to the 
Lancaster County Planning Department and the Township Planning Commission for 
their review and comment. 
 
The Chair gave an update on a few topics: 
 

• There were two applicants to interview for the part-time Treasurer’s 
position. One did not show up and the other had a worrisome work 
history. There is one interested party employed by another Township 
who would fill the position seamlessly. That avenue will be explored. 

• Refton Fire Company is putting the purchase of a new tanker up for 
vote at their next meeting. The new tanker will be approximately 
$1,000,000.00. Refurbishing the current tanker would cost 
approximately $500,000.00. They would plan to sell two existing 
vehicles, use whatever funds the Township is willing to contribute and 
take out a loan for the balance. 

 
The Secretary reported a phone call from the Lancaster County Art Association 
requesting an update on the ARPA funds. The Association is in dire condition and 
asked that any sort of contribution be expedited. On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the 
Board voted unanimously to award $25,000.00. 

 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 1:30 
p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  


